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Penny St. Louis Littell- Director of Planning and Urban Development

Marge Schmuckal, Zoning Administrator

July 23, 2010
Dan Anderson

1326 Washington Ave
Portland, ME   04103

RE:
1326 Washington Avenue – 437-A-52 – R-5 Zone – permit application #10-0857

Dear Dan,

I am in receipt of your permit application to change the use of the existing single family dwelling to real estate broker offices.  As you know your change of use was based upon receiving City Council approval to change the zone from an R-5 zone to an R-P zone. At the July 19, 2010 City Council meeting, the Councilors voted 4-4 on the proposed zone change which constitutes a non-passage of the request.  I understand that this same item will be on the next Council agenda for reconsideration. 

Since the R-P zone is not in place, I cannot sign off for zoning concerning your change of use proposal.  Your permit is on hold until either the Council passes the order or it is denied.  Please note that Council approvals go into effect 30 days after it is approved. If the Council does not approve your request, then your permit is denied.

Sincerely,

Marge Schmuckal

Zoning Administrator

Cc: 
file
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